
 
 

City of Lanett 
                      Meeting Minutes City Council 
Monday, September 18 2023  5:00 PM                Lanett City Hall 

Work Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met on Monday, September 18, 

2023, at the Lanett City Hall at 5:00 P.M.  

 

Council members present were Tamalita Autry, Ronnie Tucker, Angelia Thomas, 

and Tifton Dobbs. Mayor Heard presided over the meeting, opened the work 

session, and welcomed everyone.  

 

Heard stated that the first discussion would be concerning the police jurisdiction. 

Attorney Gray spoke on this matter, explaining that we had received notification 

from the Alabama Department of Revenue with a choice of 2 options that the city 

needed to take.  The first option was to reduce the Jurisdiction, which had a 24-

month restriction, and the other option was to eliminate it, which did not have a 

restriction per Gray. He stated that the deadline was October 1, 2023. Police 

Captain Richard Casner stated that we would still assist with emergency situations. 

Fire Chief Johnny Allen stated that our EMS is paid by the county to assist with 

coverage and that would continue. 

 

There was a discussion about filing liens for expenses occurred on properties. Code 

Enforcement Officer Johnny Wood led this discussion. He also stated that property 

at 703 N. 4th Avenue had been surrendered to the city and that Investors had 

contacted us about purchasing otherwise we could use the property for fire 

training. He stated that the assessed value on Chambers County GIS was $28,000. 

 

Mayor Heard asked for a motion to adjourn, which was given by Thomas and 

seconded by Autry. Heard stated that there being no further business to come 

before this council the meeting adjourned at 5:32 p.m.  

 
 

Attest:  

_____________________             _______________________________ 

Jamie Heard, Mayor    Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 

401 N. Lanier Ave. 
Lanett, AL 36863 


